Graduate Programs Council (GPC)
Minutes for December 5, 2007
Attendance
Present: S. Bakewell-Sachs, J. DaCosta (chairing), J. Graham, C. Lindberg, A. Seto, C. Wolf., D. Leake. 
1. Minutes duty: J. Graham took minutes for the first portion of the meeting. A. Seto took minutes for the second portion of the meeting. 
2. Approval of minutes from November 7, 2007: C. Lindberg recommended accepting the minutes with minor corrections.
3. Dean’s Report: S. Bakewell-Sachs had no report.
4. Report from Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies: S. Hydro was absent, but sent an email. The email message included information pertaining to 2008 non-matriculation admissions for spring semester, New Student Orientation, and Graduate Open House. The Office of Graduate Studies is soliciting graduate students to be interviewed for the Spring Issue of the Graduate Column. In addition, the announcement regarding the revisions of the graduate bulletin is to be sent in the beginning of the spring semester. 
5. Announcements: Regarding recruiting graduate students from minority groups, Associate Director of Student Financial Services Robert Alston replied in an email that funding opportunities are general and do not target minorities.  Discussion followed: C. Wolf commented that pointing minority candidates in the right direction could help recruitment.  S. Bakewell-Sachs recommended that Jamie Hightower (Executive Director of Student Financial Services) be consulted.  J. Graham commented that the Student Financial Services website is confusing.  J. DaCosta recommended that Hightower be invited to a future meeting.
C. Wolf announced his unavailability for GPC next semester because of student teaching; he was thanked for his service this semester.
6. New Course Approval: C. Lindberg explained that the proposed new Nursing course Primary Care of the Childbearing Family contains content from two other courses, in an attempt to reduce redundancy of material, thus reducing the time toward the degree while covering the same content, and also decreasing the need for additional faculty.   It is a substitution rather than an addition to the curriculum, and will be offered beginning 2009.  
D. Leake raised a question on the number of textbooks required for the new course and potential cost associated with them. Lindberg explained that some of the required textbooks are utilized throughout the program work, and a total cost of the textbooks is well under $200. 
A new course titled Primary Care of the Childbearing Family was approved unanimously by the GPC. 
7. New Discussion Item
Lindberg suggested that the discussion on capstone experience be added to the new business section of the GPC agenda. Discussions should include how each program structures a capstone experience, potential collaboration among programs in arranging a presentation symposium, and procedures that all programs need to follow in developing a capstone experience. In addition, exploring the ideas of showcasing student work needs to be discussed. Example of such may be to display work of students at the Graduate Studies Open House. 
D. Leake stated that collaboration among programs to coordinate a symposium where students present their work would be beneficial. For example, Educational Leadership and Nursing Programs could collaborate and host the symposium.
GPC members explored the purposes of taking a comprehensive exam vs. completing a project (e.g., thesis, presentation). Concerns for faculty compensation need to be addressed as faculty who assist students to complete projects such as theses may not be appropriately compensated in the current policy. 
Respectfully submitted by, Jean Graham and Atsuko Seto. 
